East Salford Community Committee - 25th May, 2006


EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

25th May, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.30 p.m.
"
ended:
8.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Coen, Hulmes and J. Murphy

MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY




J. Bailey - Bradshaw Family Project




S. Grant - Binoh




M. Thorpe - The Broughton Action Group




J. Bailey - ZARA




L. Smith - Voice




R. Dawson 
} CREST




A.M. Pickup 
} CREST




G. Cooper - Voice/St. George’s Residents’ Association/Olivers Youth Club




C. White - Olivers Youth Club/Voice




R. Mashiter - Tudbury Way Homewatch (Trinity Resident)




G. Whiteley - GEMINI




S. Elliott
} GEMINI Group




G. Crompton
}




P. Gordon 
}




L. Carr
} Lower Kersal Residents’ Association




J. Cunliffe
}




C. Gilray
}




M. Gilray
}




L. Craven - Cromwell Residents




K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s 




T. Curren - Lower Kersal




B. Carson - HBAC 




A. Oliver  Friends of Albert Park




P. Bradbury 
} Cliff Side Residents’ Association




K. Groves 
}




D. Nicholas - Hill Street Residents’ Association




B. Durran - Camp Street




C. Morris - Local Resident




S. Rimmer 
} RITA




D. Prince 
} RITA




B. Broadbent - ALMA




M. Ashawe -
?




B. Holland -
?


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:




B. Taylor - Area Co-ordinator




C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Manager




R. Threlfall - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager




M. Sykes
} Salford City Council




S. Whittle
}




A. Alao
}




J. Crooke
}




Inspector R. Findlow - Greater Manchester Police




A. Burnett
} New Deal for Communities




B. Elder
}




J. Chapman
}




S. Gallagher - Salford Primary Care Trust




A. Pearce - Community Development Worker




B. Winchester
} Community Development Workers 




V. Hamnett

}






E.R. Burkett - Partners in Change




H. Barker - Groundwork 




K. Ryan - Salford Advertiser

Councillor Antrobus also attended during consideration of the item on the Highway Investment Programme/Block 3 Capital Programme 2006/07 (see Minute 13 below)

(Please note that the attendance list may not have been signed by all those present which may have resulted in the omission of a number of names from the list.)

1.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP
A current list of those Members of the Community Committee eligible to participate in voting at the meetings was submitted. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the membership list be approved.

2.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
P. Ball was proposed and seconded for the appointment of Chair to the Community Committee for 2006/07.

RESOLVED:
THAT P. Ball be elected as Chairman of the Community Committee for the 2006/2007.

P. Ball - in the Chair

3.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN
Rabbi S. Grant was proposed and seconded for the appointment of Deputy Chair to the Community Committee for 2006/2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT Rabbi S. Grant be elected as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for 2006/2007.

4.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors King, Merry and the Mayor (B.P. Murphy), D. Crowcroft, J. Williams, D. Fraser, M. Kelly, M. Preston and E. Hughes.

5.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest declared.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE FOR THE


2006/2007 MUNICIPAL YEAR


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following persons be appointed to serve on the Budget Sub-Committee for the 2006/2007 municipal year:-


P. Ball as Chair of the Community Committee.


B . Hawke, D. Nicholas, K. Shaw - Broughton Ward.


Councillor Humphries, Rabbi S. Grant, C. Gilray, L. Carr - Kersal Ward.


Councillor Coen, K. Coakley, L. Craven - Irwell Riverside Ward.



(2) THAT the thanks of the Committee be recorded to those Members who served on the Budget Sub-Committee during 2005/2006.

7.
NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PARTNERSHIP BOARD

Members noted that the following Members were scheduled for re-election in May, 

2007 -


K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s.


D. Jones - Brindle Residents’ Action Group.


A. McCall - Tilehurst Court.


B. Moore - Golden Years.


A.M. Pickup - CREST.


and L. Carr, Lower Kersal South East, in 2008.

8.
APPOINTMENT OF THE LOCAL EXECUTIVE GROUP FOR 2006/2007
Members were advised that during 2005/2006 the following Members served on the Local Executive Group -


Councillors B.P. Murphy, J. Murphy and Wilson.


B. Taylor - Area Co-ordinator.


C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Manager.


R. Threlfall - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager.


J. Williams - The Broughton Trust.


A. Burnett - New Deal for Communities.


K. Richardson - Primary Care Trust.


P. Baker - Chapel Street Project Office.


C. Lingard - Education.


Inspector R. Findlow - Greater Manchester Police.


M. Graham - Salford North Housing Group.

Members expressed concern regarding the membership of the Local Executive Group indicating that they wished to see the community represented more fully on that Group.


RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be placed on the agenda for the July meeting of the Community Committee with a view to further consideration being given to its role and membership. 

9.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE DATES FOR THE 2006/07 MUNICIPAL YEAR

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee meet on the following dates -


Thursday, 27th July, 2006 - Broughton.


Thursday, 28th September, 2006 - Kersal/Irwell Riverside.


Thursday, 23rd November, 2006 - Broughton.


Thursday, 25th January, 2007 - Kersal/Irwell Riverside.


Thursday, 22nd March, 2007 - Broughton.

10.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP DATES FOR THE 2006/07 MUNICIPAL YEAR

RESOLVED:
THAT the Budget Sub-Group meet on the following dates for 2006/2007 -


Tuesday, 11th July, 2006 - Broughton.


Tuesday, 12th September, 2006 - Kersal/Irwell Riverside.


Tuesday, 7th November, 2006 - Broughton.


Tuesday, 9th January, 2007 - Kersal/Irwell Riverside.


Tuesday, 13th March, 2007 - Broughton.

11.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd March, 2006, were submitted.


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes be approved as a correct record.

12.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

(a)
Mandley Park (Minute 67 - 23rd March, 2006)

Reference was made to the sentence passed on the youth found guilty of committing recent offences in Mandley Park.  Councillor Merry had indicated at the last meeting that the law surrounding sentencing was an issue which could be raised with Hazel Blears, MP, at the special meeting.  As that special meeting did not proceed Members felt that this matter still needed to be pursued and also that a special meeting should still proceed.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor Merry be requested to pursue this matter with Hazel Blears, MP.




(2) THAT a letter on behalf of this Community Committee be sent to the Rt. Honourable Hazel Blears, indicating their disappointment that she was unable to attend the specially arranged meeting and requesting that a further date be agreed for such meeting to be held.


(b)
Underage Drinking

Reference was made to problems in Albert Park particularly relating to youths drinking.  Inspector Findlow commented that it was against the law for over 18s to purchase alcohol for youngsters and advised Members of the community of the action taken by the police to try and prevent this practice from taking place including visiting pubs and carrying out test purchasing with trading standards.


RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be noted.

13.
HIGHWAYS INVESTMENT PROGRAMME/BLOCK 3 TRANSPORT CAPITAL


PROGRAMME 2006/07
Councillor Antrobus introduced a report indicating that, for the first time, Salford City Council would devolve a significant minor works budget to each Community Committee to be spent on highway schemes on condition that they were consistent with the objectives of the Greater Manchester Local Transport Plan (LTP).  Accordingly the report summarised the LTP objectives and, as only capital schemes qualified for funding, clarified the type of scheme that could or could not be financed.

As it would be necessary to review the budget that had been devolved to the Committee, in the light of future allocations from H.M. Government and the need for a formula for equitable grant distribution, the Committee were invited to comment on means of determining equitable distribution.  In addition Members were asked to suggest how often they would like to be given updates on the Highways Programme. 

Members of the community discussed the report with reference in particular being made to -

· Street lighting particularly in the Albert Park area.  It was indicated that this matter would be taken back to the Street Lighting Section for investigation.

· The action being taken by Urban Vision to look at new ways of securing funding for street lighting.

· The position re. Capita.  Councillor Antrobus explained the current position and the Government rules which had allowed the Council to borrow monies whilst maintaining a partnership.

· The proposals for a devolved budget which was welcomed.

· Road safety and the provision of safety crossings.

· Drainage problems on the Camp Street estate and also the Clowes Street from Sussex Street to Albert Park and the need to ensure that priorities within the area were captured.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposal to devolve a significant minor works budget to the Community Committee to be spent on highway schemes within the area be welcomed.



(2) THAT any suggestions by community representatives for projects that might be funded under the new devolved highway budget be submitted to the Director of Engineering via the Neighbourhood Management Team.



(3) THAT all community representatives be requested to take this matter back to their community groups for consideration.

14.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Review of Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy
G. Cooper referred to a report which he had requested be circulated concerning the review by the City Council of the Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy.  He referred to a number of issues in the report and in particular to the fact that, in his opinion, there had been no presentation or consultation with the Community Committees and to the effect of the proposals on many people within the area.


RESOLVED:
THAT a special meeting of the Community Committee be arranged to be held prior to the date of 14th June, to give further consideration to the report and the issues and effects this raises for local residents.


(b)
Budget Sub-Committee - 9th May, 2006

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Committee for the applications for funding as detailed below be approved -

	Applicant
	Total Grant Sought
	Purpose
	Decision
	Budget

	1.
Broughton Community Resource Centre
	£500
	Craft sessions/

aromatherapy/ 

floral arts sessions
	Approved
	£500

	2.
Pendlebury Coyotes 
	£1938
	Flight/accommodation/

tournament entry costs
	Refused
	

	3.
Community Development Team 
	£100 contribution from each ward
	Towards regional conference in Salford 
	Approved
	£100

	4.
Salford Community Leisure
	£13,107.20
	12 months holiday projects 
	Approved Part Funding 
	£12,313.44

	5.
Salford Refugees Link
	£786.15
	Computers/printers/ scanner and fax machine
	Refused
	

	6.
Looking Glass Films
	£2.300
	Running costs/ consumables
	Approved Part Funding 
	£1,150

	7.
Bramley Meade Flats
	£250
	Gardening plants and equipment
	Approved 
	£250



	8.
Helping Hands
	£5,495
	Van purchase
	Refused
	

	9.
88th Salford (Servite) Scout Group (Scouts)
	£684.25
	For heating and lighting costs at St. Philip’s School
	Deferred 
	

	10.
88th Salford (Servite) Cubs
	£684.45
	For caretaking/heating and lighting costs at St. Philip’s School
	Deferred
	

	11.
88th Salford (Servite) Beavers
	£449.28
	For caretaking/ heating and lighting costs at St. Philips School 
	Deferred 
	



(c)
Financial Position Statement - April, 2006
R. Threlfall submitted a budget statement showing the financial position of the devolved budget as at April, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the budget statement be noted.

15.
CHOOSING HEALTH IN SALFORD
C. Skinkis gave a presentation on Choosing Health which was a Government publication intended to promote healthier lifestyles.  He indicated that a local version was being produced and the Committee was asked to consider what was required to help the community achieve a more healthy lifestyle and how the Council could assist.

Reference was made by the community to the expensive cost of using recreational facilities and the fact that people could not always necessarily afford to eat healthily.  Also to the question of funding of the Clockwork Orange with the Council closing facilities that encouraged healthy eating and exercise etc.  There was also mention of the need to educate young people to be able to cook properly.

S. Gallagher, Salford Primary Care Trust, referred to the East Salford Health Action Plan and the themes covered and indicated that a copy would be circulated with the minutes for Members’ information.

C. Skinkis encouraged all Members of the Community Committee to complete a questionnaire which had been circulated.

16.
DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP FUTURE OPERATION OF THE


COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

C. Skinkis invited Members of the community to take part in a development workshop with the aim of reviewing the operation of the Community Committee over the last 12 months.  Members divided into a number of groups with a facilitator and were asked to consider the following questions -

1.
What lessons had been learnt in the first year of the newly formulated East Salford Community Committee.

2.
How could the conduct of the Community Committee be improved.

3.
How could more people become involved in the work of the Community Committee.

R. Burkett, Partners in Change, conducted the session and Members were advised that feedback would be given to the Community Committee for consideration at their July meeting.

17.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
Use of Discriminatory Powers to Allow Only Aged 25 Year Olds and Over to Drink in Certain Licensed Premises

This matter was raised by a community representative and Inspector Findlow explained the work the police were undertaking with landlords to address this issue and that he would revisit it and report back to the Community Committee.

(b)
Youth Issues
RESOLVED:
THAT J. Burns be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee to discuss provision by the Youth Service in the Community Committee area.

(c)
East Salford Community Action Plan
Reference was made to the East Salford Community Action Plan which was circulated to be delivered during this financial year.  The plan was noted and it was agreed that it would be considered further for endorsement at the next Community Committee meeting.

(d)
Community Committee Events Information/News
R. Threlfall circulated details of Community Committee events information and news throughout the East Salford Community Committee area.

(e)
Regeneration
G. Cooper referred to the fact that private landlords were being given the option to move with full compensation and that Council tenants were not being given any option which he considered to be discriminatory and it was agreed that this issue would be raised at the special meeting to be arranged to consider the Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy Review.

(f)
Ukraine Road/Valencia Block Improvements
C. Gilray raised the question of plans for the Ukraine Road/Valencia Block Improvements.

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be considered at the Special Meeting referred to in (e) above.

18.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next ordinary meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday, 27th July, 2006, commencing at 6.30 p.m., in Broughton.
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